
March 18, 2020                                                  
 
Taylor Mill Residents, 
 
City Administrator Brian Haney and I, along with city representatives from across the state participated 
in a conference call with Gov. Beshear to discuss the COVID-19 situation. 
 
Gov. Beshear said the state is working diligently to expand COVID-19 testing throughout the state, and 
Kentucky has applied for federal aid to ensure we have all the resources we need at every level. 
This morning I signed an executive order to fully execute the Kenton County Emergency Operations Plan 
in the City of Taylor Mill, which enables us to coordinate emergency response efforts with other local 
agencies to assist each other during this time. 
Please know that everyone at the city of Taylor Mill- our Police, Fire, EMS, Public Works, Commission, 
and the entire administration is working hard to ensure the public health and safety of everyone in our 
community. 
 
During this difficult time, it is of the utmost importance we are following the directives from the 
governor and the CDC. 
  
Thank you, 
Mayor Dan Bell 
 

 
Updates State of Kentucky 
 
The state's COVID-19 website is updated daily and now has a map showing counties where individuals 
have been tested for the virus and confirmed cases. Call the COVID-19 Hotline (800) 722-5725 with your 
questions concerning the virus. 
 
New Filing Guidelines for State Unemployment Benefits 
 
If you have experienced job loss, we want to make sure you get the services you need. In order to serve 
you well, we are asking you to file your Unemployment Insurance claim on a specific day this week. See 
the chart to find out what day to file your claim. For more information, visit kcc.ky.gov. #TogetherKy 
#TeamKentucky  
 
 
 

https://govstatus.egov.com/kycovid19
http://kcc.ky.gov/
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/togetherky?epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBDgBQSK-AXPj_cPjfMmU2ctqy-vIXocjkebMKB79oaYlZlqF9jWXPwWCz5uXoE9aPd5FTZo0ITqohzZaPLZaiS0dLF1ubwuUMXM013PjYUW-MkIYNRnknYfvFzuNy183q39e3l3BbyNae_BJD7Jd_HmtknYM2Ioo3HngLQIHNkUsaCkakl_lcj6UU05ihocjTF2P3TaM0N2PKz4SGlb8M0USIXlvl7cmLuUiRNmFUK-VSUyUPuVut3ATPUwMVnGFChSkMINI6RsUtBmtsHSaMr3e0NF05R7Orj8aaaVnaF1gmPxP92N6-TifJvAemEm7YeRWsjiQBn88A-zHVEH-GRpxFDeWAj9BPtNza3HgFWI3-AgJtWDJirKbeocTxp6mkeQvirLo6B1f8AB05QGfwk7eMhx__tSRs40EVeZ4xT4OQM-o-ypMxZ8O-74wQvIq5kwVG-OknUfRa0I4fk29bhpi9qxoyUx4L4kLH-lyrqJkMf6mcFYw2K8Gh2eGhFbaiP7lf1ZCc2pb8V51_Uh-4_wQPrktZZo04&__tn__=%2ANK%2AF
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/teamkentucky?epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBDgBQSK-AXPj_cPjfMmU2ctqy-vIXocjkebMKB79oaYlZlqF9jWXPwWCz5uXoE9aPd5FTZo0ITqohzZaPLZaiS0dLF1ubwuUMXM013PjYUW-MkIYNRnknYfvFzuNy183q39e3l3BbyNae_BJD7Jd_HmtknYM2Ioo3HngLQIHNkUsaCkakl_lcj6UU05ihocjTF2P3TaM0N2PKz4SGlb8M0USIXlvl7cmLuUiRNmFUK-VSUyUPuVut3ATPUwMVnGFChSkMINI6RsUtBmtsHSaMr3e0NF05R7Orj8aaaVnaF1gmPxP92N6-TifJvAemEm7YeRWsjiQBn88A-zHVEH-GRpxFDeWAj9BPtNza3HgFWI3-AgJtWDJirKbeocTxp6mkeQvirLo6B1f8AB05QGfwk7eMhx__tSRs40EVeZ4xT4OQM-o-ypMxZ8O-74wQvIq5kwVG-OknUfRa0I4fk29bhpi9qxoyUx4L4kLH-lyrqJkMf6mcFYw2K8Gh2eGhFbaiP7lf1ZCc2pb8V51_Uh-4_wQPrktZZo04&__tn__=%2ANK%2AF


Carry-Out Only at Kentucky Bars & Restaurants Effective 5p.m. Monday, March 16, 2020 
  
Gov. Beshear has ordered the state’s bars and restaurant dining rooms to close in response to the 
coronavirus pandemic. Carryout and delivery of food orders can be continued. 
 
Effective 5 p.m. Wednesday Entertainment and recreational facilities, community centers, gyms and 
exercise facilities, hair salons, nail salons, spas, concert venues, theaters, and sporting event facilities 
must close to the public. 
 
Kentucky Gov. Andy Beshear has been streaming his daily press conferences on the virus live on his 
Facebook page. You can tune in @GovAndyBeshear 
Northern Kentucky Health Department 
NKY Health Changes Services to Promote Social Distancing 
 
In an effort to promote social distancing, and reduce the spread of Coronavirus Disease 2019  (COVID-
19), NKY Health is making changes to some of their services.   Changes include modifying services so that 
they can be conducted virtually or over the phone but also includes temporarily suspending some 
services. 
Individuals with symptoms associated with COVID-19, including a fever above 100.4°, cough or difficulty 
breathing, are to stay home. People should call first to discuss their needs. The Northern Kentucky 
Health  Department does not provide COVID-19 testing. 
The following health department services will be available at county health centers: 

•  Tuberculosis (TB)  treatment 
•  Sexually Transmitted Infections (STI) testing and treatment 
•  Women’s health/family planning (for existing patients) 
•  Women, Infants and Children (WIC) services (virtual/by phone only) 
•  Breastfeeding support services (virtual/by phone only) 

Syringe Access Exchange Program services will continue at this time.  HIV Case Management services will 
continue, but only virtually and by phone. 
The following health department services have been suspended until further notice: 

•  School-based and adult dental services 
•  Health fairs and other community events 
•  In-person classes, including food safety certification and bloodborne, pathogens, supermarket 

tours, support groups, and community presentations 

Read more here 
General questions about available services should be directed to  859-341-4264, or your nearest health 
center. For more information about  COVID-19 in Northern Kentucky, please visit 
https://nkyhealth.org/individual-or-family/health-alerts/coronavirus/ and follow @nkyhealth on 
Facebook and Twitter. 
 
St. Elizabeth Healthcare Visitor Restrictions Amid the Coronavirus/COVID-19 Outbreak 
St. Elizabeth Healthcare has activated new visitor restrictions to protect the health, of our patients, 
associates, physicians, and community. 

https://www.facebook.com/GovAndyBeshear/
https://nkyhealth.org/2020/03/17/media-advisory-nky-health-changes-services-to-promote-social-distancing/?fbclid=IwAR14qL9Jib4SU-uiWb8rR6H-7PjBRqqGgvXZUkeG3haG15QwEK4tRkwWlhI
https://nkyhealth.org/individual-or-family/health-alerts/coronavirus/


Effective at 3 p.m. Tuesday, March 17, 2020, we are restricting visitors to all St. Elizabeth Healthcare 
hospitals. NO VISITORS will be admitted into any clinical setting, unless:  
 
1. A single designated partner or primary caretaker for mothers delivering babies. (No visitors under age 
14, which includes siblings of a newborn.) 
2. End-of-life situations. 
    - Patients are limited to one visitor at a time.  
    - No visitors under age 14.  
    - Visitors are not permitted to see patients if they exhibit any respiratory illness symptoms (coughing, 
sneezing, runny nose, fever,  etc.) 
    - Visitors are not permitted if they have traveled  
       internationally within the past 14 days.  
3. A single individual is responsible for transporting a patient coming for a procedure or being 
discharged from the hospital. 
In addition, individuals coming to one of our ambulatory outpatient centers or physician offices will be 
restricted to a single visitor responsible for transportation, or visitors at the discretion of the healthcare 
provider. 
 
Kentucky Transportation Cabinet District 6 
All KYTC Department of Highways offices will be closed to the public until further notice. This includes 
facilities like district offices, section offices, maintenance facilities, and warehouses. You may still reach 
us by phone or email. Visit transportation.ky.gov for updates. 
 
Kenton County Government 
March 18: Update to Kenton County Government Center Service 
 
The Governor has closed driver’s license offices. There will be a 90-day extension for all KY Driver’s 
licenses that are set to expire.  All driver testing has been canceled. 
 
For more information visit www.drive.ky.gov or www.drivekenton.org.  
 
You can also call: (859) 292-6579 Visit our website at https://bit.ly/2IOl8WX for options for all services. 
 
Primary Election Rescheduled 
The May 19, 2020, Kentucky Primary Election has been rescheduled to June 23, 2020, by Kentucky 
Secretary of State Michael Adams.  
 
Important update on Mail-In Absentee Voting from Kenton County Clerk's Office  
With the current COVID-19 situation, we are encouraging all voters who qualify for a mail-in absentee 
ballot to take advantage of that option.  
 
Kenton County registered voters can request an absentee application here  
There is also a video on the website showing how to fill out and process the absentee ballot. 
If you have questions? Call the Voter Registration office at 859-392-1620. 
 
Kenton County Government Offices Closed to the Public 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Ftransportation.ky.gov%2F&h=AT1UA2_fhQB1Z5wAyWrl2IH2oVIg6JrrTkQMPzY_efZH4VKistkzzGFYtwZ7Cr80KfIZCQrjnYSN_N8XvL6o4vcPRwAIDGW0r4wvk0C4izc-UoQw-BFmxnBSFsViUsviGe6PSPNt-f9YfKcCQITYzYesz4q3GtxaYX6bbpn5Zhvc29y8hnLM_nqZTFi-cYTO4p68KWUx8CqqDEsIUWpgx9A5hAjGF4Ucaa0KsJw6hefXfqPw77bPFbsEiU9ObGzGLhJATVFHnq_JFvU6kgrWjBdhY5PqhR13FzVW8JrFMpX-SeaGxK_gFKP6wIc6lXabgMXdL7pAH7gzu0H_Bv0Q1PoGhjy0Kf_OWc5ZrH6o-EbK_qjNbXaOaf_IL29cB1xW4wIAF6SxYek4ZoFHix5I-cdSea_sVfn3RyL3s_nh4dKe-MITd-JGuEGf-ZbDUz5U7vVfDT2GErplEMy8bK48UxmC3UUs_e9b_ZganBmrVlP2BFMIQxmpAhKGr24BbvKQnXlohhU6NLEUBfp7LreOICBBkkNt2BQ8-TyokPE_3OyhZEjKVe46LC7bqRe8zpljp1wgRrcObZCxIif8v8C2vjjMlyn6r0FPFYCQrZ1WjZzsBXoOdGrAYdK1zutw536xh4avlDt-0805bWQ4bp52lwHLYn_6k9PAo5uZtmbncp2LeDcAY69tIrNq-GNPxw
http://www.drive.ky.gov/
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.drivekenton.org%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2TNN7bGSIGJj8tXqSePtu-Sy0GyLY7ioUJMGaQ5Zsez20ZvYcQUSCfcz0&h=AT0xeKhauGsfs9jk8Tnt0YEDvG--GdGHMSvSgcMXylunEheUrs7d63EshwibPU3_SfgBNDYI00Q65LZKOAiHsjKvDUhzxn_ROfwB8VpacBxNhef-Uf-osKP3uIw_TRI5nHRDtM413p19mYYIUQieFFiwsgmwKItGITqujyc-gd0CAgVLQNqr3tgvF2XnTr7yM-YxLs6srENXv5jvH6WPI1yigdv5HxX6gbatxaZ60fL7X1BDQ0fd7pLB2jtczKicyCRJCRUUt1T1gPdJOvDlwcasQvhCoXwxoHWdZZ-sWdn_LhYF3mXbGh7LaCazAI0sz3igmNJmQ-6iVP-h-03CdFGkh2Mgdbht1n-BM_FcauLLIH2TRs0rrXl0NQImLz-a-g_nNwXjmI49w1bg81IMH2qGTso_EcImWbAsOqTE8v4Uzc6rXwHU8sFBnKtfxRDAPBEp4nCarZUsOHZTueAfbGrFBDFwj7QIKRqQgjE0sO7HIFHpW7NqrPUu2CCM1SeV95sWkjjp2PtI3xMAfKgcYVAHP8_KKgPzy0befJfkmPtMiTzmYHwUFXDiIPctskQsUPkIWfsLsIaXbEDX2dhDfm6HcqxMf-dQLB-U7dPnBrEsGKUYyxePNt0KsGQmJIlbkAlYD2pu7Ns-huSU3dK8q3lW7GfpIisWY7_glGv6NJw71AVcpVuWvonJy8gHWTY
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2F2IOl8WX%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR17y-KA0qiGOzisax5UzVpLQtugGUAAz1d01rKkkOLyyxCSpnEMCbM6NeI&h=AT2eOVQbnosdenpRK7SzvFhr8X6kKgGL4qGfTP9B4G3istbqaShKij53g8Q-lBPLEX69wUrN9qKBbVv6_qvZNJxiLqio5urZZPWEdHJ77oAy-9E90c-WQ1yvpHbDY0d20DO8XQrYqCacQWQjA3UTSRtpjadZv531yb5KTEV5cPlxnk-QuU9jKPsHP-blmwwRhO6RrFSFoJbdHcfW_NKjpndWjsvcm6MMfyzjlbVZcuQ-JiIapPXUbh4MvAswPOXtSwLohE_C13QlLDdf_oeHsuHjgwJJRsKPBfYdpk3szKMEBhBiWr9UYNO5C3T9CYWJ0XSN9yT16bta-PVtklmYYAwWQWZ-wQ3F1QvF_xNbApYigLQPPWlr7uIRS5P7aB8pSK3nrXwmXA4HpS14RybGzn_Aro2T73yl5FsG6MYGEadaR9uSFOdo3yMRywM93XmSnOt2pT5IUp1lWBlDvdwUNoBsSQEs_wwETfOGts6V9RcRObhBsjj_wrq3PdOekhRolCNGMFKGPW-Z3j14bZXDdLjOxM_RZaw0y20c89ZhqFv-fFvW0o6bJ-2U1kptWe5_GUD4KzigDOOfSWhFP4MQyV9M5Xbvet_Bfy1miirADj4lZT4RJgZKZolwvTjPb4eCjBVwZLAfbpw_pR9XtP8LF8BQIU57JNrUD6VqA3zCPZB7SH989C_TLJAVvWFIE3vRePyu_w
https://www.facebook.com/Kenton-County-Clerks-Office-454140764762516/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARDK2ks-ywwujsME3smYwepYTjDqIXRq2ve_48If3uHQlLzL_qgiEddazY2TotBcqy-SUmLQP_AEaS8F&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARCQ24hm3ggPDRh9-AJXkGm_oIRAW6qNUBrtF_sRUBjVn40SY8nVAdud0MydlE7Grmy2ADYFAGAB8G9kPRJAgd3Ru__K3JSnkGCi8tqilhoCk7EER58kwbzr3Cu1k8djyRJzTzhhWZPf_VqghRrku1T4qQ_3eCaDMQoPFQrJHoHJD6vz_OHYOvljdlxFw6FRJo5HlBNnZPft_OK4gldlcijTVkT3S_Xpy8YULxPKCja80ZhD63pjs830dLCP2dEAxYQw2kW3YTCW0i9QMmEVjDRrZniz00MfgUZt-5joqIfCEyrcX8tNJqQ5-xvTc0G9UOWF8QnjVKo0TcsQJLDOOn4
https://bit.ly/2TWZYfn


Due to the growing public health impacts of the COVID-19 (Coronavirus), the   Independence 
Courthouse (5272 Madison Pike, Independence, KY) and the   Kenton County Government Center (1840 
Simon Kenton Way, Covington, KY)   will be closed to the public effective immediately.  
 
There are other options available for services available at these locations. Visit https://bit.ly/2IOl8WX 
for more information.  
 
Several Kenton County Fiscal Court departments are also experiencing a change in office availability. 
Visit https://bit.ly/39Wd2ap for more information. 
 
Christ Hospital Opens COVID-19 Testing Sites Across Cincinnati 
The Christ Hospital is opening multiple test sites throughout the Cincinnati Region. These sites will 
collect nasal samples and send them to labs to test for the COVID-19 virus. 
 
The first site opened in Mason on Monday, March 16. A second site located outside of the Joint & Spine 
Center at The Christ Hospital's main campus in Mt.  Auburn will open at 11 a.m. THURSDAY, MARCH 19. 
Future sites have also been identified-contingent on supplies. 
 
If you are experiencing flu-like symptoms such as a fever, cough, shortness of breath or other 
respiratory symptoms, please stay home and call your primary healthcare provider. That provider will 
evaluate you over the phone and decide whether you need to be evaluated and/or tested. If the 
provider deems a test is necessary, you will be given the next steps to go to the testing site. 
 
Details about our Mason site:  
If an individual has a test order from a healthcare provider, they will be asked to stay in their vehicle and 
call the facility upon arrival. Approximate wait time will be communicated, and the individual will stay in 
their vehicle during that wait. Once their turn has come, they will receive a phone call asking them to 
enter the facility. They will promptly be given a mask and taken back to have a sample collected. At that 
point, the individual will be able to return to their vehicle and go home. 
 
Details about our Mt. Auburn site (Important:  not open until Thursday, March 19):  
2139 Auburn Ave. Cincinnati, OH | Hours of operation: 11 a.m. – 9 p.m. beginning THURSDAY, MARCH 
19 
 
The Mt. Auburn test collection site will operate as a drive-up site. Individuals will not need an order from 
a healthcare provider to be seen at this site and can remain in their vehicle the entire time.  Upon 
arrival, they will be screened for symptoms by a medical professional and, if appropriate, will have a 
sample collected for testing. Individuals who do not have symptoms will not be tested to ensure the 
preservation of critical, limited testing supplies. We ask that individuals please do not come to this site if 
they are not experiencing flu-like symptoms. 
These sites are for sample collection purposes only and will not administer the actual test for COVID-19. 
Once samples are collected, they will be sent to labs where results can take several days to return. 
Individuals will be contacted about the results of the test by the provider who ordered the test.  
 
Taylor Mill City Updates 
Due to the growing public health impacts of the COVID-19, the city of Taylor Mill is limiting public access 
to the city building. We ask that you please call us first at 859.581.3234 to see if we can provide the 
necessary information over the phone.  

https://bit.ly/2IOl8WX?fbclid=IwAR1VJZ_2tdRQdtwCJeSrbtrv5AU9iBr-x_qQgB0HYcXNKPV5LMKu4-jHCOc
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2F39Wd2ap%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0Io_3LSeRhfTVvVYHmYv9T1TocWTSJlIqNOQdUiEcMzHBmBvpDf00XjL0&h=AT2J-_FbIwqhIR6fc89Zhzk9wRyRepZ394c8hWZJkroG4Nu4pPfP_OwxuaqD5RASI4vmeQpjNDDscQXZu82TMt6jgkmQrLeK9g097Is7MPQunivj80GaAyTe5RzZQt1NThn3PbEv5PU0nxL8exUelkxLVjbptAGsRB-KJaEljo4AuXf_Bd3QhL8sUJPIK9zlQYZw1SI7O4wi8qZbyBZinfTM91pPEFrdLIVVRAmo48p85biR7KRRX1oIqCdvKRHsob60-OaKRYA-dpaJqkyMin8otvr0yISSZCwlBavT-Udeqg_K6avNjIvzwvHjXi4k9Xvti2iFVnLxBSy6YNYet3S7RR5xFzsbzp7Y1mMNgOwmVOjVOwxHF49bE7OYpxER7P8BPzAsrz_7oAx_tuxez-S7ifHfs9tVfu4szb9tioSFfqZ3ryEoRDGFbx5WyKgATpvv0lLeLoD3xNzpCGTsZeviDAKYJgxv7XXSfM9AKmfyB2hq3HGHL2S4fR8nTfQbvjqGNLsBDu3eOFPxz8N96Rd3cFH8V588ceoskYIIJqzSwRmk4cgWkojd5Rlnj3FqpNJs1_S-HDoaDNnWRQ0QpXxQT-2DpyGKAorkfVJ2Jdyw39U20hKnNWoY_t6IWFPFQwgCscBDUHy5AK4ezB3WPL_F


 
The City of Taylor Mill Easter Egg Hunt on April 4 is canceled. 
 
Taylor Mill Police & Fire Department Updates 
Message from Taylor Mill Fire/EMS Department Chief John Stager  
I wanted to take a moment to reassure you that the men and women of the Taylor Mill Fire and EMS 
Department are still on duty 24/7 to protect the citizens in our response area. We have changed how we 
are responding to certain emergencies, in order to protect us and you.  

•  If we are dispatched for someone that could potentially be ill, we will be attempting to get as 
much information as possible using the "Doorway"   approach. This means we will attempt, if 
possible, to use the 6ft   "social distancing" to assess the scene/situation before committing our 
personnel to come into your residence/business.  

•  We will first ask you to put on a surgical mask and we could potentially be wearing a mask, 
protective eyewear, and a gown.  

•  Regardless of the situation, we will not delay treatment if someone is in distress.  

If you call 911, you will be asked some questions by the dispatcher and that dispatcher will relay that 
information to us.  
 
Again, this will NOT delay our treatment. Know that Taylor Mill Fire and EMS Department will be 
responding to all emergencies in the cities as we always have. 
 
Message from Taylor Mill Police Chief Steve Knauf 
You can rest assured the dedicated officers of the Taylor Mill Police Department will be patrolling our 
city streets and protecting our citizens during these difficult times.  
The police department lobby is closed to the public until further notice. If you need a copy of a report, 
please call (859) 581-1192. We will make arrangements to mail or email your report.  

 



 

 
 

 
 



 
 



 


